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CRJC Headwaters Subcommittee Annual Report - 2017
The Headwaters Subcommittee of the Connecticut River Joint Commissions consists of two volunteers nominated by each of the following municipalities: Canaan, Lemington, Bloomfield, Brunswick, and Maidstone in Vermont; and Pittsburg, Clarksville, Stewartstown, Colebrook, Columbia, Stratford, and Northumberland in New Hampshire. 
The Subcommittee serves as a means of providing local input on projects proposed on the Connecticut River, and advice on maintaining good water quality and habitat. Specific responsibilities include providing advice to NHDES, VANR and municipalities on matters pertaining to the river; reviewing and commenting on proposed permits and plans; and developing and periodically updating a corridor management plan. 
Subcommittee members held discussions and kept updated on a series of important issues relating to the watershed such as permitting for the Northern Pass, wildlife management in watershed wildlife refuges, Murphy Dam reserve storage issues, Wyoming Dam ownership issues, and floodplain maintenance and buffer management. In addition, the topic of bringing on new members was discussed at length due to lower than average attendance at the meeting on October 26th. There are currently statewide outreach efforts to help boost attendance at local advisory committees which the Headwaters committee will build on to boost membership. Finally, the Headwaters subcommittee submitted a letter to NHDES reaffirming its belief that permits should not be approved for Northern Pass unless the SEC approves the project. 

There are currently openings on the Subcommittee in several communities. If you or someone in your community is interested in working with volunteers from area communities on river conservation issues and serving as a liaison to the Headwaters subcommittee, please contact our Staff support Nick Altonaga at naltonaga@nccouncil.org to learn more. 

